
Date: February 2022 

Subject: Construction on Crows Landing Road Bridge Replacement Project over San Joaquin 

River 
 

 
In August 2021, crews began construction for the Crows Landing Road Bridge 
Replacement Project over the San Joaquin River, which is anticipated to be completed 
by October 2023. 
 
Work activities will take place on Crows Landing Road between River Road/Marshal 
Road and S. Carpenter Road on Monday through Friday from 6:30 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. The County recommends that motorists use alternative routes whenever possible 
during construction to avoid delays.  
 
Upcoming Road Work Activities 
 

February 2022 

Between Carpenter Road and Crows Landing Bridge crews will be installing K-Rail 

(modular concrete barrier) to provide a protective barrier to separate traffic from the 

adjacent work area. During construction, travelers should expect: 

• A temporary realignment of Southbound traffic to install K-Rail 

• Temporary lane closure 

• Reduced 11-foot lane width in both directions 
 

April 2022 

A closure will occur at the intersection of Carpenter Road and Crows Landing Road for 

up to 60-days due to construction. During this closure, travelers should: 

• Utilize the suggested detour at Ruble Road to access Carpenter Road 

• Drive safely while following construction signs and the instructions of on-site 

personnel  
 

June 2022 

Traffic will be redirected on to the newly constructed portion of Crows Landing Bridge.  

 

Project Staging 

To minimize impacts and maintain traffic movement for travelers, construction will be 
conducted in two stages: 
 

• Stage 1 (Summer 2021-Summer 2022): Installation of temporary trestle over 
San Joaquin River and then construction of the south side of the new bridge. 

• Stage 2 (Beginning Summer 2022): Construction of the north side of the new 
bridge, removal of temporary trestle over San Joaquin River, and then roadway 
improvement work before bridge opens. 



 

Once complete, the new bridge will widen both travel lanes and road shoulders to 
improve safety for motorists as well as meet Caltrans and American Association of 
State Highway and Transportation Officials structural and geometric standards. 
 
Potential Impacts 

During construction, access to local property owners will be maintained and potential 

road closure near properties will be coordinated on an individual basis. In addition, 

public safety access will be maintained at all times throughout construction. Local 

property owners and the traveling public may experience: 

 

 
Stay Updated 

We apologize for the traffic impacts this work may cause and thank you in advance for 

your patience. For more information or to sign-up for electronic updates, visit 

crowslandingbridge.com, email info@crowslandingbridge.com or call the project 

information line at (209) 683-5071. 

Please help us spread the word and share this information with your friends, 
neighbors, colleagues, constituents, and on your social media pages. If you would 
like to be removed from the project’s database, please respond with the word 
‘Remove’ in the subject line. Thank you! 

http://www.crowslandingbridge.com/
mailto:info@crowslandingbridge.com

